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MEMORANDUM 

TO: ICOC 
 

FROM: JONATHAN THOMAS 
 

SUBJECT: Consideration of amendments to administrative funds donor 
agreement and disclosure of funds received from donors. 
 

DATE: OCTOBER 29, 2019 

 
 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
On November 15, 2015, Franklin “Pitch” Johnson executed a $2M pledge to 
CIRM to help cover administrative expenses through a possible wind down of the 
Agency in the event a November 20, 2020 ballot initiative authorizing additional 
funding did not pass (the “Initiative”).  That gift was amended on September 11, 
2017 (the “First Amendment”) to modify some of the terms of the original 
agreement, including the timing of the payments.  Per the First Amendment, Mr. 
Johnson would make a $1M payment on or before March 30, 2019 and a second 
$1M payment on or before March 30, 2020.  
 
 I recently received a call from Tarah Evans, Executive Director of the 
Franklin and Catherine Johnson Foundation relaying a request from Mr. Johnson 
that the second payment be rescheduled to December 31, 2020 and only be due 
if the Initiative failed.  I told her that we wanted to honor Mr. Johnson’s request 
but that I needed to check with our VP of Finance to see if that delay would 
trigger any cash flow issues on our end if indeed the Initiative failed.  In talking to 
Chila, she informed me that that revised timetable worked for CIRM.  
Accordingly, we prepared a second amendment reflecting that change (the 
“Second Amendment”).  That Second Amendment requires Board approval. 
 
 






